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PROGRAM SCOPE

This was an unannounced, special inspection limited to a review of the circumstances surrounding two
administrations of the wrong diagnostic radiopharmaceutical.  In October 2005, licensee management contacted
Region I to discuss these administrations and to confirm that they did not require reporting to the NRC as medical
events.  Both involved administration of Tc-99m MDP instead of the intended radiopharmaceutical.  The injecting
nuclear medicine technologist (NMT) was the same for both administrations.  In the time frame that these events
occurred (April 2003-April 2004), licensee management was aware of multiple problems with the NMT’s
performance and took actions to address these problems.  The licensee terminated the NMT’s employment in
February 2005.  The inspectors confirmed that neither administration met the definition of a reportable medical
event.

The two administrations of the wrong diagnostic radiopharmaceutical occurred in 2003-2004, however licensee
management stated that the Radiation Safety Committee (RSC) did not review them until an employee raised
concerns in October 2005.  The licensee’s RSC discussed a written report summarizing the two administrations at
a meeting on December 22, 2005.  The licensee implemented a policy requiring documentation and review at the
next RSC meeting of any administration of the wrong radiopharmaceutical, even if it is not reportable to the NRC.

The inspectors noted that a third administration of the wrong diagnostic radiopharmaceutical occurred in March
2005, involving a different injecting NMT.  The health physics consultant prepared a written evaluation which was
reviewed at the next RSC meeting.  This administration did not meet the definition of a reportable medical event.

Within the scope of this inspection, no violations were identified.
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